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The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

Pursuant to King County Council Motion 14472, the enclosed report is the response to the request that a work plan be developed and transmitted for the implementation of the transfer of the Seattle-King County Homeless Management Information System (HMIS) from the City of Seattle to King County and a motion for Council acceptance.

As you are aware, in 1999, the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) issued a requirement to collect data on homeless persons through the use of the homeless management information system. Subsequently, in 2007, HUD also required that entering information into and preparing reports from HMIS is a condition of eligibility to receive federal homeless services funds. In addition, in 2009, HUD required that coordinated entry systems be developed to ensure that all people experiencing a housing crisis have fair and equal access and are quickly identified, assessed for, referred and connected to housing and assistance.

As King County moves towards addressing homelessness to make it rare, brief and one-time, having a homeless management information system integrated with a coordinated entry system for all populations is critical to address the needs of the person experiencing a housing crisis. The transfer of administration and management of HMIS from the City of Seattle to King County will provide for more efficient coordination between HMIS and coordinated entry for people experiencing a housing crisis, helping to ensure they are assisted as quickly and effectively as possible.

The report provides the details and the process for a successful transition and implementation of HMIS to King County. The components of the report are:

· Background – A description of the history of HMIS administration and management
· Work plan - A detailed description of the transfer of HMIS from the City of Seattle to King County, including consent, funding, timeline, administration and management and coordinated entry for all

· Conclusion – Next steps

The fully integrated HMIS with coordinated entry in King County reflects the goals of the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative and aligns with the King County Strategic Plan, supporting both partnerships to deliver integrated and effective services to people in need and to reduce homelessness for families and individuals.

It is estimated that this report required 100 staff hours to produce, costing $6,500. There are no printing costs.

Thank you for your support as we continue to address the issues of homelessness.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9100. 

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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